
Country Pond Fish & Game Club - Newton, NH Established 1903
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Upcoming & Ongoing Events 

Indoor Work Parties 
Mondays: 18:00 - 20:00 

Archery League 
Tuesdays: 18:30 - 21:30 

Indoor Pin Shoots 
Thursdays 

25 March, 8 April, 22 April 
19:00 - 22:30 

Trap Shooting 
Saturdays: 13:00 - 15:00 
Sundays: 10:00 - 12:00 

General Club Meeting 
Thursday, 15 April: 19:00 

Centerfire Pistol League 
Wednesdays: 18:00 - 20:00 

22 Steel Plate Shoot 
Last one of the Season! - Sunday, 4 April: 12:00 

CMP SEMI-AUTO SHOOTS 

Saturday, 27 March: 09:30 - 11:30 
Sunday, 11 April: 12:30 - 14:30 

CMP BOLT-ACTION SHOOT 

Saturday, 3 April: 09:30 - 11:30 

Trigger Times is distributed monthly to  all 

members of Country Pond Fish & Game 

Club, Inc, 82 Pond St, Newton, NH 03858. 

Editor: Piney Woods 

Comments, questions, and suggestions 

should be submitted to: 

piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Spaghetti DinnerSpaghetti Dinner  
Saturday, 24 April 2010 

17:00 - 18:30 

Thanks! 

The old refrigerator in the upstairs 
kitchen recently died. 

Mark Scanlan, one of 
our new members, 
was kind enough to 
donate a 
replacement for it 
to the Club. 

Thanks Mark! 

Cowboy Action 
Shooting Match 
Sunday, 18 April 2010 - High Noon 

Outdoor Pin Shoot 
Saturday, 24 April 
09:00 - 12:30 

Paper Targets 

Last month’s column about “Paper 
Targets Only” caused quite a stir among 
those shooters who like to plink at clay 
birds placed on the berms. 

To clarify: the Chief Range Officer has 
no problem with that practice, as long 
as the clays are placed no higher than 
the bottom 1/3 of the berm and are 
placed directly on the berm, not out in 
front of it. 

“A fear of weapons is a sign of retarded 
sexual and emotional maturity.” 

-- S Freud, "A General Introduction to Psychoanalysis" 
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RangeRangeRangeRange    
ClosuresClosuresClosuresClosures 

(thru 30 April) 

OUTDOOR RANGE 

Every Sunday.............. 10:00 - 12:00 
Trap and Membership Tours 

Sunday, 4 Apr ............. 10:00 - 17:00 
22 Plate Shoot 

Sunday, 18 Apr ........... 09:00 - 17:30 
Cowboy Action Shooting 

Saturday, 24 Apr ......... 09:00 - 13:00 
Outdoor Pin Shoot 

INDOOR RANGE 

Every Monday ............. 18:00 - 20:00 
Work Party 

Every Tuesday ............ 18:00 - 22:00 
Archery League 

Every Wednesday....... 17:30 - 20:30 
Centerfire Pistol League 

Thursday, 25 Mar........ 18:30 - 23:00 
Pin Shoot 

Saturday, 27 Mar ........ 16:30 - 21:30 
Hall Rental 

Thursday, 8 Apr .......... 18:30 - 23:00 
Pin Shoot 

Thursday, 15 Apr ........ 18:30 - 21:00 
General Meeting 

Thursday, 22 Apr ........ 18:30 - 23:00 
Pin Shoot 

Saturday, 24 Apr ......... 16:30 - 19:00 
Spaghetti Dinner 

18  new members were voted into the Club this month. We're delighted that you've 
joined us and we're looking forward to getting to know you on the ranges and at 
our social events. Our newest members are: 

 Stephen Beegan Nick Chantre Andrew Clark Eric Cornell 

 Cecil Gibney Mike Greene Patrick Hamilton Tony Hook 

 John Jennell Mark Latham Chris Peterson David Pray 

 Michael Prince Kurt Ringleben John Santarpio Benjamin Stirk 

  Art Tozzi Scott Wells 

Indoor Pin ShootsIndoor Pin Shoots 
All sights welcome 

Registration: 18:30 

Shooting starts at 19:00 

2010 Matches 

All matches are on Thursdays 

 25 March 8 April 22 April 13 May 

 27 May 10 June 24 June 8 July 

 29 July 12 August 26 August 9 September 

 23 September 

These shoots are Open to the Public 

Centerfire: $7.00 per gun - .22 Rimfire: $5.00 per gun 

Maximum Caliber = 44 Magnum 

38 Special or weaker calibers are not allowed 

due to possible bullet bounce back 

(These pins are tough!) 

Call or write Sharon Theobald 

978-374-8061 or shootinlady655@aol.com 

 Semi-Auto Matches AR-15 Matches Bolt-Action Matches 

 SATURDAY, 27 March SATURDAY, 15 May SATURDAY, 3 April 

 SUNDAY, 11 April SUNDAY, 22 August SUNDAY, 20 June 

 SUNDAY, 2 May  SATURDAY, 9 October 

 SATURDAY, 17 July 

 SUNDAY, 19 September 

 

CMP MATCHES 

(CIVILIAN MARKSMANSHIP PROGRAM) 

SATURDAY matches 
09:30 - 11:30 

SUNDAY matches 
12:30 - 14:30 

Open Sights Only 

$10.00 Entry Fee 

For more information, contact Steve Sousa - 603-772-5422 - shooter1911@hotmail.com 
or go to  http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cmp.html 

THESE MATCHES ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

Welcome New Members! 
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CPF&G Club Contacts 
Hall and Indoor Range..............................................................603-382-0062 

Answering Machine ..................................................................603-382-5681 

President 
John Carr  603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  

Vice President 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Secretary 
John Cull 603-329-5136 jhculljr@msn.com 

Treasurer 
Andrew Deardorff 603-382-3434 a-deardorff@comcast.net  

Directors 
Tom Moran 603-819-9349 tjmoran12@comcast.net 

Steve Sousa 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Chris Gordon 978-764-0195 cfgordon@comcast.net 

Jeff Gersbach 603-382-3312 jgersbach@gmail.com 

Scott Thornbury 603-234-9256 menornbury@comcast.net 

Archery League, 3D Archery, & GSB 
Steve Chase 603-475-2594 browndogsoftware@aol.com 

Chief Range Officer 
John De Young 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

Civilian Marksmanship Program 
Steve Sousa 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Cowboy Action Shooting 
Piney Woods 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 
Wild Bill Blackerby 603-895-9554 nhwildbill@comcast.net 

CPF&G Travel 
Wendy Menard 603-234-9256 wendy.menard@comcast.net 

Facilities Manager 
Scott Thornbury 603-234-9256 menornbury@comcast.net 

FFL Order Information 
Earl Tibbetts 603-382-8024 ertibb@myfairpoint.net 
Jeff Gersbach 603-382-3312 jgersbach@gmail.com  

Firearms Training Programs 
John Faro 603-382-1071 pistolman@aol.com  

Hall Rentals 
Scott Thornbury 603-234-9256 menornbury@comcast.net 

Hunter Education 
John Cull 603-329-5136 jhculljr@msn.com  

Kitchen Manager 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor 
Piney Woods 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

NRA Recruiting Program 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Pin Shoots 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Pistol Leagues 
Steve Sousa 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Rifle League 
John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

Saturday & Sunday Trap 
John Cull 603-329-5136 jhculljr@msn.com 
Tom Moran 603-819-9349 tjmoran12@comcast.net 

Trap Leagues 
Ron Sevigny 603-474-1168 ron7e@comcast.net 

22 Plate Shoots 
Piney Woods 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 
Wild Bill Blackerby 603-895-9554 nhwildbill@comcast.net 

Webmaster 
Piney Woods 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

The following notice is posted on the ATI Website at  
http://www.americantactical.us/ 

To all retail customers: 

On January 2010 American Tactical Imports Inc received official 
notification from the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and 
Explosives that the original barrel shroud (aka: fake 
suppressor) supplied with your GSG 5 SD model must be 
replaced. It has been determined that this shroud is regulated under the 
National Firearms Act. American Tactical will provide a 
replacement shroud at no charge for each GSG 5 SD model sold 
or currently in inventory.  

Consumers in possession of a GSG 5 SD model with the original 
shroud in place on the firearm are now in violation of the NFA. 
To avoid continued violation of the NFA, ATI asks that all 
persons in possession obtain a replacement shroud as soon as 
possible. We anticipate arrival of the new shrouds to begin by 
the middle of February 2010. 

IMPORTANT: The original SD model shroud must be 
returned accompanied by the firearm serial number before a 
replacement shroud is issued. The diameter of the SD shroud 
is 1-9/16”. Do not return the smaller carbine shroud. 

WHAT TO DO: 
If possible return your old shroud to the dealer where purchased 
and show him this notice. The shroud will be returned to ATI 
along with a list of serial numbers from the guns that the shrouds 
were removed. ATI will send replacements to the dealer for pick 
up at your convenience; ATI will be sending replacements as fast 
as logistics allow. If your dealer is out of business or difficult to 
reach, or you purchased your gun used, from a consumer, return 
the shroud directly by US mail or UPS to: 

American Tactical Imports Inc. 
100 Airpark Dr, Rochester, NY 14624 

PLEASE TRY NOT TO CALL US. We will provide 
comprehensive information on our web site 
www.americantactical.us , and www.ar15.com or by e-mail to 
atiexchange@americantactical.us 

Remember, include the firearm serial number with each 
shroud or a replacement will not be issued. 

This action IS NOT being instituted through any fault and is 
strictly due to NFA compliance. American Tactical will assume 
the responsibility to satisfy the requirements in an effort to 
minimize the impact on our customers and protect your 
investment. 

We at American Tactical Imports Inc. sincerely apologize for any 
inconvenience caused by this unfortunate situation. 

Sincerely, 
Anthony DiChario 
President, CEO 

GSG-5 SD 

Owners! 
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22 Plate Shoots 

Sunday, 4 April 
Any 22 Short, Long, or Long Rifle 
caliber Firearm - Any Sights 

Registration: 11:00 
Shooting starts at 12:00 

Your First Relay 
$5.00 for CPF&G Members 
$10.00 for non-members 

All subsequent Relays 
$3.00 for everyone 

Juniors (under 16) Shoot Free 

THIS MATCH IS 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

Details at 
www.pineywoodsplace.com/cpfg22ps.html 

NH House Bill 1635 - This legislation 
would outlaw the possession of 
firearms in state or town buildings, 
including state-operated rest areas, the 
university system/community college 
system of NH, the State House 
complex, etc. Enactment of HB 1635 
would create victim zones by disarming 
potential crime victims. Moreover, 
because posting of prohibited premises 
would be optional, a person could enter 
into a prohibited property or place 
unknowingly and become a felon for 
life. The House Criminal Justice and 
Public Safety Committee will consider 
this bill. (Source: NRA/ILA) 

Ed Note: The House voted  this bill as 
Inexpedient to Legislate on 17 March by a vote 
of 256-33. 

The US House of Representatives 
passed HR 3326, the Department of 
Defense Appropriations Act of 2010. 
There is a rider attached to this bill to 
protect M-1 carbines, M-1 Garands, M-

14s, .22 caliber rifles, and others from 
being destroyed. The language also 
included a prohibition on the 
destruction of small arms ammunition 
and components, passed in response to 
the short-lived concern over 
destruction of spent brass casings. A 
small win for the shooting community 
but an important one in my opinion. 
(Source: NRA) 

The US Supreme Court agreed to hear 
the landmark Second Amendment case 
of McDonald v. Chicago. The case will 
address the application of the Second 
Amendment to the states through 
either the Due Process clause or the 
Privileges or Immunities clause of the 
Fourteenth Amendment. This case 
would guarantee the application of the 
Second Amendment through out the 
fifty states and US possessions as 
adjudicated by the Supreme Court.  

Ed Note: The US Supreme Court heard 
arguments on this bill on 2 March 2010. 

Political Concerns 
by John Faro - Political Junkie 

Trap Shooting 

Open to the Public 
 

 

Saturdays 
13:00-15:00 

Sundays 
10:00-12:00 

$3.50 per round or 
a 10-round card for $30.00 

For details, contact 
John Cull   603-329-5136 

jhculljr@msn.com 
Tom Moran   603-819-9349 

tjmoran12@comcast.net 

Right to Carry? 

The map below shows where you can 
legally carry a concealed firearm if you 
have any New Hampshire License to 
Carry (green states), where you can 
legally carry only if you have a resident 
NH LTC (yellow states), and where you 
can’t at all (gray states). 

NH honors resident licenses from AK, 
AL, AZ, CO, FL, GA, ID, IN, KY, LA, 
MI, MO, MS, NC, ND, OK, PA, TN, UT, 
and WY, but no non-resident licenses. 

This map shows the same data if you 
have a Massachusetts Class A License. 

Massachusetts doesn’t honor any other 
states’ licenses at all. 

We had a very successful derby this 
year, with 178 registered fishermen and 
their families. 

Prizes awarded were: Largest Pickerel 
at 2lbs 13oz and 22.5 inches - Spike 
Fortin; Largest Yellow Perch at 8oz and 
11.5 inches - Nick Cooper; Largest 
White Perch at 12oz and 12.5 inches - 
Jason Guelf; and Largest Mystery Fish 
(catfish) at 14oz and 14 inches - Ray 
Allen. 

Thanks to all the volunteers who 
donated their time and talents to make 
this a successful event for your club: 
Mike Sorenson, Scott Thornbury, Bev 
Faro, John Faro, John Cull, Tom Moran, 
Bill Doherty, Jeff Theobald, Sharon 
Theobald, John DeYoung, John 
DeYoung Jr., Walter Riley and Wendy 
Menard. 

I hope I listed everyone. If I missed you, 
your efforts are appreciated. I'm old and 
I get to make mistakes. 

2010 

Ice Fishing Derby 

By John Faro 
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As an NRA affiliated club, it is important for us to support the 
National Rifle Association. By joining the NRA through CPF&G 
Club, $10 of the $35 fee is paid back to our club. To join, go to 
http://membership.nrahq.org/default.asp?campaignid=XC004701, 
contact Sharon Theobald at shootinlady655@aol.com or 978-374-
8061, or contact any member of the Board of Directors. 

Outdoor Pin ShootsOutdoor Pin Shoots 
Registration: 08:30 

Shooting starts at 09:00 

Centerfire: $7.00 per gun 

.22 Rimfire: $5.00 per gun 

All sights welcome 

2010 Matches 

All matches are on Saturdays 

 24 April 22 May 26 June 10 July 

 21 August 18 September 23 October 13 November 

These shoots are Open to the Public 

38 Special or weaker calibers are not allowed 

due to possible bullet bounce back 

(These pins are tough!) 

Call or write Sharon Theobald 

978-374-8061 or shootinlady655@aol.com 

The 2010 Chili Cook Off was a great 
success. We had 13 contestants with 
different chilis and over 80 people 
attending the event. 

We would like to thank Mike Sorenson 
for yet again providing "The Best Chili 
in Town" as the house chili, and thanks 
to Jeff Theobald for wiring everything 
up to keep all of the pots piping hot. 

This year's contestants were Glenn 
Steele, Joan Demarco, Laura Charron, 
Kegan Spencer,  Rene Spencer, Jeff 
Spencer, Wendy Menard, Chris Cook, 
Kim Potts, Dick Chavers, Craig Walker, 
Jasmine Berecz, John Owens, and Steve 
Magee. All the contestants donated 
their chilis. Without them we couldn't 
have this event. Thank you all! 

Congratulations to the winners. Chris 
Cook took Third Place, Dick Chavers 
came in Second, and the First Place 
winner was Kegan Spencer. 

Thanks to Tom Moran and Steve Sousa 
for selling the admission tickets. 

Many people help to make these events 
successful and we thank everyone who 
took the time to come and enjoy the 
event as well as helping out. 

Chili Cook-Off 
by Sharon Theobald 

On Sunday, 
March 7th, our 
members and 
neighbors filled 
the Clubhouse 
hall for the 
Annual Game Dinner. 

Both fishermen and hunters shared 
their bounty with us to provide an 
excellent feast of game harvested from 
the oceans, fields, and forests. Our chefs 
met on Saturday to create a diverse 
range of delicious dishes from the 
variety of donated game. From clams to 
haddock, goose to pheasant, bear to elk, 
and many creatures in between, over 
two dozen different menu items were 
enjoyed by more than 130 members and 
guests, who sampled savory selections 
and enjoyed the hospitality of our Club. 

We were proud to continue our annual 
tradition of providing this dinner, free 
of charge, to our members and the 
residents of the town of Newton. The 
success of this event was made possible 
through the efforts of many folks, some 
of whom are not even Club members. 
Everyone involved in the production of 
our Game Dinner shares a commitment 
to responsible wildlife management. 
Thanks to all who brought side dishes 
and desserts to complement the main 
course and made generous donations to 
help defray the cost of this event. 

Thanks to those “In The Field”: Wayne 
‘Cap’ Holt, Billy Koski, John Owens, 
John Deyoung, Karl Skinner, John Faro, 
Robert Hunt, Ken Black, Mike Gentile, 
Norm Clark, Harold Hutchins, David 
Noyes, and Steve Kiarsis. And to those 

“Back at the Ranch”: Al Bergeron, Mike 
Sorenson, Jeff & Sharon Theobald, John 
Cull, Chris Gordon, Bill Doherty, Tom 
Moran, Paul Bolduc, Barbara Black, 
Scott Thornbury, Kevin and Nellie 
Poeltl, Martha Magee, Chris Cook, 
Wendy Menard, John Faro, Walter 
Riley, and Marge. 

We hope we haven't missed anyone 
deserving credit for helping to make 
this year's Game Dinner such a 
celebrated and satiating event which 
reflects the values and traditions we 
have at CPF&G. 

We hope that all of our hunters and 
fishermen will be blessed with good 
fortune this coming year and we will 
have another hearty Game Dinner. We 
look forward to seeing you all next year.  

Game Dinner 2010 Produces Palate Pleasing Plates 
by John Cull 
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Cowboy Action Shooting Returns to CPF&G 
by Piney Woods 

Howdy! 

Cowboy Action Shooting (CAS) is all 
about dressin' up like folks did in the 
Old West and shootin' guns that were 
commonly used back then. 

Targets are steel plates, and they're big 
and close, so expert marksmanship ain’t 
necessary. We set targets so that every 
shooter, regardless of experience, can 
hit every single target. It’s how quickly 
you hit ‘em that makes the difference. 

Our matches are pretty easy going. We 
don't try to compete so much as have a 
good time. Being safe and havin' fun are 
the two rules that we strictly enforce. 

As far as dressin' up, we're not all that 
formal about it, but dressin' up is half 
the fun! All you really need is pair of 
jeans, a long-sleeved shirt, and boots. 
The only things that we really insist on 
are: no baseball-style caps, sneakers, 
short sleeve shirts,  nylon or web gear, 
or Velcro. They just didn't have any of 
that stuff in the 1800s. 

We use firearms that were available 
prior to 1899 - originals or replicas. 
You'll need two single-action six-guns, 
a lever-action rifle (in pistol caliber 
only), and a side-by-side double-barrel 
or exposed hammer pump shotgun. 

Don’t worry if you don't have the right 
guns, most of the regular shooters are 
willin' to lend firearms and ammo to 
new shooters, just so they can get the 
hang of it. That's how I got started in 
this. I didn't have any of the right gear , 
but one of the old cowhands loaned me 
a complete setup and I was hooked! A 
lot of us bring extra guns and ammo in 
case someone shows up and wants to 
try this game on for size. 

To shoot a match at CPF&G, you'll 
need about 60 rounds each of pistol and 
rifle ammo, and  25 shotshells. Both rifle 
and pistol ammo must be pistol caliber 
(.45 Colt, .44 Special, 38 Special, etc.) 
lead bullets only - no jacketed or rifle 
caliber ammo allowed - and all ammo 
should be mild field or target loads. All 
shotshells must be size 7 ½ or smaller 
lead shot. 

Our matches are divided into six 
"Stages". Each stage is a different course 
of fire, and has a "Scenario" to go with it. 
The scenario is a short storyline that 
explains why each stage is set up the 
way it is. A typical scenario might start 
out with "You're in the saloon when in walk 
two hombres with fire in their eyes…" 

We shoot three stages, break for lunch, 

then shoot three more. The stages and 
scenarios are different for each match 
and they're posted in advance on  the 
Club website. Results are posted in the 
same place. 

This year we'll host six CAS matches at 
CPF&G, with our first one on April 
18th. Our remaining matches for 2010 
will be held in May (our famous "All 
Ladies Shoot Free" Mother's Day 
Match), June, August, September, and 
October. Registration is from 10:30 to 
11:45, followed by a mandatory safety 
meeting. The shootin’ starts at High 
Noon, and we're usually done by 4:30. 
The cost is $5.00 for CPF&G Club 
Members, $10.00 for non-members, and 
Juniors (under 16) always shoot for free. 

Our matches at CPF&G are a great way 
to experience what CAS is all about. 
Once you've tried it you'll be hooked! 
The folks are friendly and, no matter 
what your skill level, you're welcome to 
come join us! For a taste of what it's 
like, you can find photos and results 
from our past matches on the CPF&G 
website or at wildbillblackerby,com. 

Come on down and be an Old West 
cowboy or cowgirl for the day. You’ll 
have a ball. 

Cowboy Action Cowboy Action 

ShootingShooting  

For more information: 
Piney Woods Piney Woods Piney Woods Piney Woods ---- 603 603 603 603----659659659659----2096209620962096    
piney@pineywoodsplace.compiney@pineywoodsplace.compiney@pineywoodsplace.compiney@pineywoodsplace.com    

Wild Bill Blackerby Wild Bill Blackerby Wild Bill Blackerby Wild Bill Blackerby ---- 603 603 603 603----895895895895----9554955495549554    
nhwildbill@comcast.netnhwildbill@comcast.netnhwildbill@comcast.netnhwildbill@comcast.net    

2010 Matches2010 Matches2010 Matches2010 Matches    
18 April18 April18 April18 April    
9 May9 May9 May9 May    
13 June13 June13 June13 June    
8 August8 August8 August8 August    

26 September26 September26 September26 September    

24 October24 October24 October24 October    

CPF&G MembersCPF&G MembersCPF&G MembersCPF&G Members    
$5.00$5.00$5.00$5.00    

JuniorsJuniorsJuniorsJuniors    
(under 16)(under 16)(under 16)(under 16)    
shoot FREEshoot FREEshoot FREEshoot FREE    

Everyone elseEveryone elseEveryone elseEveryone else    
$10.00$10.00$10.00$10.00    

No Trophies, No PrizesNo Trophies, No PrizesNo Trophies, No PrizesNo Trophies, No Prizes    
Just a real fun time shooting with great people!Just a real fun time shooting with great people!Just a real fun time shooting with great people!Just a real fun time shooting with great people!    

Registration: 10:30 Registration: 10:30 Registration: 10:30 Registration: 10:30 ---- 11:30 11:30 11:30 11:30    
Shooting starts at High NoonShooting starts at High NoonShooting starts at High NoonShooting starts at High Noon    

See article below for more details, or go toSee article below for more details, or go toSee article below for more details, or go toSee article below for more details, or go to    
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cas.html    

These Matches are Open to the PublicThese Matches are Open to the PublicThese Matches are Open to the PublicThese Matches are Open to the Public    
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Newsletters by Email and/or the Internet 

Many CPF&G Club members receive their newsletters via 
email. This is the best way to receive up to date and timely 
information, and to save the club money, time, and effort. The 
electronic version of the Newsletter is usually sent out two or 
three days after the monthly General Meeting, but the 
hardcopy version may be mailed as much as a week later. 
Another plus for the electronic version is that it’s in color, it’s 
much easier to read, and the website and email links are ‘live’. 

If you'd like to be added to the email list, or if you’ve already 
signed up but you’re not receiving your newsletter, contact 
the editor, Piney Woods, at piney@pineywoodsplace.com. 

You can also access the Newsletter in the Members Only 
section of the Club’s website. 

Simply go to http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com 

and click on the "Members Only" tab.  

Enter the indoor range door code 
(with asterisk) that’s printed on 
your membership card and you’ll be 
able to read not only the current 
month's newsletter, but previous 
issues as well. 

Gun Rights Organizations 

“A well regulated militia, being necessary to the security of a free state, the right of the people to 
keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed.” 
   - United States Constitution - Amendment II - ratified 1791 

American Sheepdog .........................http://www.forum.americansheepdog.com/CCW/Forum/ 

Citizens Committee for the Right to Keep and Bear Arms .......... http://www.ccrkba.org/ 

Gun Owner's Action League (MA)......................................................... http://www.goal.org/ 

Gun Owners of America .................................................................http://www.gunowners.org/ 

Gun Owners of New Hampshire............................................................http://www.gonh.org/ 

Jews for the Preservation of Firearms Ownership ............................... http://www.jpfo.org/ 

Maine Gun Owners Assoc .................................................................... http://www.mgoa.com/ 

National Rifle Association ............................................................http://home.nra.org/#/home 

National Shooting Sports Foundation....................................................http://www.nssf.org/ 

Pink Pistols .........................................................................................http://www.pinkpistols.org/ 

Second Amendment Foundation............................................................... http://www.saf.org/ 

Second Amendment March (19 Apr 2010) ................ http://secondamendmentmarch.com/ 

Second Amendment Sisters .............................................................. http://www.2asisters.org/ 

USA Carry............................................................................................ http://www.usacarry.com/ 

Women Against Gun Control...............................................................http://www.wagc.com/ 

CPF&G Club FFL 

Fees & Rules 

Firearms up to $600: $10 

Firearms $601 & up: $15 

Ammo & Accessories: 5% 

All Transfers: $10 

Members who order guns themselves, 
to be delivered to the Club, must 
require the sender to include an invoice 
or other form describing the firearms’ 
make, model, caliber, serial number, and 
name of sender. A form for this purpose 
is available at the club. If this data is not 
included, the firearm will be returned to 
the sender, and a $10.00 charge will be 
assessed to the Member. 

Earl Tibbetts will be at the clubhouse 
Saturdays, from 11:00 to 13:00, for any 
firearms orders or transactions. 

Notice: There will be an additional 
$20.00 charge for items shipped to the 
Club via FED/EX. Choose UPS or the 
US Postal Service instead. 

Stay in Touch withStay in Touch withStay in Touch withStay in Touch with    
Your EmployeesYour EmployeesYour EmployeesYour Employees 

(that’s right, they work for YOU) 

http://www.congress.org/ 

This webpage has links to the 
White House, the US Senate,  the 
US House of Representatives, 
and all of your state government 
representatives. 

Let them know how you feel. 

Centerfire Pistol League 

Wednesdays 
18:00 - 20:00 

24 March   31 Mar 
7 Apr   14 Apr 
21 Apr   28 Apr 

For more information, contact 
Steve Sousa  -  603-772-5422  -  shooter1911@hotmail.com 
Dick Chavers - 603-362-4867 - rachavers@comcast.net 
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Classified Ads 
These ads are provided by Country Pond Fish & 
Game Club solely as a service  to its members. The 
Club accepts no responsibility or liability for any 
items that may appear herein. Any transactions 
occurring as a result of such advertising are 
strictly between the buyer and seller. 

FOR SALE 

AK "386" PolyTech rifle, pre-ban, milled receiver,  
$675 - Rich - 603-964-5457 or richs@reseng.net 

AR-15 complete UPPER only, 7.62x39mm, A2 
style, 16” barrel, muzzle brake, seven mags - 
$550 

Taurus 941 revolver, 9-shot, 22LR, brushed 
stainless, 4” barrel, excellent shape, great trail 
gun - $300 

Bushmaster  AR-15 20" BARREL ONLY, unfired, 
standard weight, 5.56 NATO, 1 in 9" twist, Wilson 
Combat flash hider - $100 

2000 Dodge Ram 1500 club cab pickup,  
sprayed in bed liner, fiberglass cap, 4WD, 5.2 V8, 
5-speed, A/C, power everything, towing pkg, 
multi-CD changer, 132,150 miles - $6,000 or BO 

Music CDs - over 300 CDs all in great condition - 
mostly Rock, but some Classical, Country, and 
Christmas music as well - most are $5.00 or less 

See the complete list at 
http://www.pineywoodsplace.com/STUFF/cdlist.html 

603-659-2096 or piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Classified ads may be edited as space requires. 
There is a small charge for service ads. Contact 
the editor for current rates. Ads must be received 
by close of business on the Friday after the 
monthly General Meeting to be included in the 
next Newsletter. 

Send your classified ads to: 

Newsletter Editor 
Country Pond Fish & Game Club 
PO Box 124   Newton, NH 03858 

piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

www.cpfgtravel.com 

• Book flights, hotels, and cars 

• Take a cruise or tour 

• Order Red Sox and Patriots tickets 

• Send flowers, gifts, or fruit 

• Plan a hunting or fishing trip 

Using cpfgtravel.com instead of Travelocity or Expedia 
is a great way to raise funds for the Club. 

Contact Wendy Menard at wendy.menard@comcast.net 
or 603-234-9256 if you have any questions. 

Country Pond Fish & Game Club 
82 Pond St, Newton, NH 

Annual 

Spaghetti DinnerSpaghetti Dinner  
Saturday, 24 April 2010Saturday, 24 April 2010  
5:00PM 5:00PM -- 6:30PM 6:30PM  

Spaghetti, Meatballs, Sausage, Bread, 
Garden Salad, Dessert, and Coffee 

This Event is Open to the Public 

Adults: $6.00 
Children 10 and under: $3.00 
For more Information contact Sharon Theobald 
at 978-374-8061 or shootinlady655@aol.com 

Rifle League starts in May! 

Scrap Lead 

Recycling 
The black steel barrels located outside 
the door to the Indoor Range are for 
Scrap Lead Recycling, not trash. 

Please don’t throw trash in them. 


